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February 12, 2013

MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE CHARTER TOWNSHIP OF SHELBY SIDEWALK COMMITTEE HELD ON TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 12, 2013 IN THE LOBBY CONFERENCE ROOM, 52700 VAN DYKE, SHELBY TOWNSHIP, MICHIGAN.
The meeting was called to order at 5:02 p.m. by Craig Cowper.
Members Present:
Susan Rohall, Phil Lauwers, Craig Cowper, Russ Matika, Mary Beth Zinn, Gus Pikula
Member Absent:
Stanley T. Grot
Also Present:
Tina Vaglica, Township Engineer 





Tim Wood, Building Department Director


Raymond Breederland, 4531 Regina Drive

APPROVAL OF MINUTES
MOTION by Zinn, supported by Matika, to approve the minutes of the January 8, 2013 meeting as submitted. 
Motion carried.
BUSINESS FROM THE FLOOR/VISITOR

Mr. Breederland stated he came to the meeting tonight to inquire about the sidewalk along Monfort School.  His concern is for the safety of the children and wonders if any progress has been made on this.  Mr. Cowper mentioned that we have met with the residents over the past few months and received their feedback.  The committee is waiting for spring and will conduct more research per the committee’s request at that time.

ENGINEER’S REPORT
Ms. Vaglica gave the committee the updated 2013 Sidewalk Priority List along with aerial photographs from the GIS.  
She further stated the projects that we have obtained easements for and have previously discussed are still in review at the Road Commission. 

Mr. Cowper questioned if we should be able to put the projects out for bid sometime next month.  Ms. Vaglica stated she is hopeful.

Mr. Cowper further questioned now that we have the Priority List will the engineer’s office be sending out notification letters to the residents that they have made the Priority List.  Ms. Vaglica stated yes.

Ms. Vaglica gave a brief update on the projects.

· Auburn Road and the Aurora Park projects are in review

· 22 Mile Road west of Schoenherr has recently been signed (Alt. A)

· Under the Carry-Over Projects – 
· 50500 Mound Road is in review
· 5700 24 Mile Road, Ms. Vaglica questioned if we were going forward with this property.  Mr. Cowper stated it will stay on the list for now.

Ms. Vaglica mentioned she received information from the Road Commission regarding a grant option through SEMCOG. Five million dollars is being distributed which can be allotted for safe routes to schools.  This may be something we can look into for Monfort instead of coming out of Township funds.  Mr. Cowper passed it around so the committee members could read it.  He will get a copy and email it to the entire committee.

Mr. Wood mentioned that the Building Department has started a more aggressive sidewalk replacement program and notified property owners whose sidewalks were deficient under our ordinance standards.  He further mentioned that we use the Sidewalk Committee’s cement contractor.  He said when the bid package for the 2013 Priority List is put together he would like to get a unit cost for his department’s repairs if possible.  Ms. Vaglica stated she will add a line item to include price per square foot for scattered flags which need replacing and root cutting.   

TOWNSHIP PLANNER’S REPORT
Mr. Wynn was not present.
OLD BUSINESS
a. Variance Deferral (Sidewalk Ordinance Change) requested by Mr. Wood, Building Department Director

Mr. Wood stated what he is proposing are amendments to the Sidewalk Ordinance as mentioned at last months meeting and is looking for a motion of support from the Sidewalk Committee so that he can finalize the details and present it to the Township Board. 

There are two more issues that he brought to the committee.  The first one has been drafted by the Township engineer, has to do with a technical issue which provides tactile warnings under the Disabilities Act which notifies a blind person that they are nearing a roadway.  It is a requirement under the Disabilities Act but isn’t covered under our ordinance.  The Building Department has been enforcing it merely as a policy.  He’s requesting that this provision be added to be consistent with what we have been enforcing for the past several years.  

His second issue involves tree limb and snow/ice obstruction over sidewalks.  The current ordinance prohibits obstructions but involves a very overwhelming process for us to provide remedies and corrective action for such incidents.  We can issue a ticket but it doesn’t address an obstruction in a timely manner which should be a consideration for the Township.   The Township Ordinance Enforcement Officer has indicated it will be very helpful if we could change the ordinance language to handle this similar to the way we handle our weed ordinance.   

Mr. Cowper stated he is seeking a motion to accept the ordinance amendment regarding deferrals and also the issue of the tactile sidewalk warnings.  However, he would like to accept the final portion involving sidewalk obstruction to take under advisement so the committee can further take a look at the current ordinance.  

Mr. Wood stated that pertaining to the costs incurred in amending an ordinance he would rather wait until another meeting.  Mr. Cowper stated it is up to the committee as to whether they need additional time to review the current ordinance.  

Ms. Zinn is in favor of accepting all of the changes presented this evening.  

She questioned Mr. Wood if this is similar to what other townships might do, for example Sterling Heights.  Mr. Wood stated his sample is actually from the City of Rochester.  He has done some research, and other municipalities are not as prevalent.  They do not have this provision.  

Ms. Rohall questioned if it stated how much time the resident has to remove the obstruction.  Mr. Wood stated it is mentioned within twenty-four hours.   

Mr. Matika questioned how situations would be handled when someone leaves town for a short amount of time and a large snowfall occurs.  The resident would not be present to remove the snow within twenty-four hours.  What happens at that point.  Mr. Wood stated this is in the inception stages and needs to be perfected.  The ordinance can provide for a more reasonable time period before any action is taken.  

Further discussion was held amongst the committee members.

MOTION by Zinn, supported by Matika, as a recommendation of support to package the deferral ordinance and the ramp ordinance and the snow removal and tree template to be sent to the Township Attorney to be rewritten.  
Motion carried.

Mr. Cowper asked Mr. Wood to keep the committee informed of the proposed changes and to provide a copy of the new ordinance once it is approved.  Mr. Wood agreed. 

b. 2013 Master Project List Review – Bid Process

Mr. Cowper mentioned that this item was discussed earlier. 
c. Pinkerton 22 Mile Road Project, Requested By Committee Member 

Mr. Cowper stated that Ms. Vaglica and Mr. Lauwers visited Mr. Pinkerton about his property on 22 Mile Road.   This item has been on our Carry-Over List for some time now and we are hoping to move this to our Master List.

Mr. Lauwers had a pre-meeting discussion on what we could do with the sidewalk.  Mr. Pinkerton did not like the first proposal with the removal of a tree and the jogging around of the sidewalk.  Ms. Vaglica did some research and found that a straight sidewalk could be installed at the site.  

Mr. Lauwers stated Mr. Pinkerton spoke with his wife as to what they wanted to have done with the sidewalk before the committee came to talk with him.  Mr. Pinkerton claims he has past issues with the Township, and they feel as if they are giving up their rights to their property.    
Mr. Pinkerton suggested two proposals.  

1. The Township purchase the entire right-of-way which would cost between $70-$75,000

and install the sidewalk afterwards.  
2. Install the sidewalk and Mr. Pinkerton will maintain it.

Mr. Cowper thanked both Mr. Lauwers and Ms. Vaglica for attempting to get a resolution to this matter.  Unfortunately we will not be able to move this project from the Carry Over List at this time.

NEW BUSINESS

a. Introduction of www.sidewalks.shelbytwp.us
Mr. Cowper presented to the committee an online box account, which is similar to a cloud service that you can upload documents to allow other people to view and share.  
His desire is to collectively keep all the committee’s information in a section where it is easily organized and allow a committee member access at any time.

He further mentioned that when he sends committee member information, it is also uploaded to the cloud.  

He has received approval by Mr. Grot to handle the committee information in this manner.
b. Election of Chair
Mr. Cowper is seeking a motion for the election of the Sidewalk Committee chairperson.  
MOTION by Matika, supported by Zinn, to appoint Mr. Cowper as Sidewalk Committee chairperson.
Motion carried.

Mr. Cowper thanked the committee for allowing him to serve as chair.  It is a privilege and honor.  
CORRESPONDENCE

Mr. Cowper mentioned he has received correspondence regarding new committee members.  
He further stated he has received an invoice from Fazal Khan’s office in the amount of $6,317.00 for Shelby Road Sidewalks.   Ms. Vaglica stated this is the foundation design for the  bridge work. 

ADJOURNMENT
MOTION by Zinn, supported by Lauwers, to adjourn.
Motion carried.

The meeting adjourned at 5:53 p.m.

                                                             __________________________________

                              


   Craig Cowper, Chairman
cn
